TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 3rd November 2014
Meeting started 7.00pm

Present

Chairperson Barry Hodgson
Vice Chairperson Ian Hartley
Councillor Paul Reyner


Councillor Adrian Foulkes

Clerk Adele Waddington

Councillor Seb Wilcock



Councillor Beverley
Councillor Ruth Crompton

Councillor Chris Taylor 


Apologies

PCSO Trish Thompson Councillor Karen Plumb
Also Present

CCllr Paul White; PC Nigel Keates; Trish Hardy, Cllr Sarah Cockburn-Price, John Dransfield, Smith Blackburn, Andrew Crawshaw, Tracy Bolton, Cllr Margaret Foxley, Sandra Smart, Mandy Cunningham
Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 6th October 2014 were approved.  Proposed by Cllr Robinson, seconded by Cllr Reyner
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  
Police Matters

PC Keates gave out a list of crime figures.  There were 2 incidents of cars have bricks thrown at them, this is being investigated.  There were no anti-social behaviour complaints.
PC Keates reported that he had received £10k of funding from the Crime Commissioner and £3500 of this has gone towards the data tagging.  There is another session on 4th November, and anyone who wanted to take advantage of this should contact PC Keates.  The take up has been good, but the 'tracker' option hasn't been well used, as the person whose vehicle it is on needs to pay £20 per month. 
PC Keates gave out 12 property marking kits and purse bells.
Cllr Taylor asked whether the local police have contacts with ports.  PC Keates advised that they have, and that new machinery is now produced with the data tag already on it.  Cllr Hartley advised that the 'Rural Watch' scheme is a great asset to all those who are registered for it.
PC Keates advised that PCSO Aaron and himself would be attending the Remembrance Day service.
Cllr Foxley has seen a lot of reports of break-ins on social media sites recently.  PC Keates advised that there is a lot happening at the moment and that forensics are called out on a regular basis to check for evidence at break ins.
PC Keates left at 7.30pm
CCllr Paul White

Ccllr Paul White advised that Black Carr mill have the correct planning permission for studio use.  It is B2.  The only option if there are still issues with Suff Studio's is to pursue Environmental Health.  One officer has been out twice but they reported they only recording the stop/start of several times on one visit.  Andrew Stephenson MP is looking into this.
CCllr White asked whether the depression in the road at Cemetery House had been resolved yet.  Adele asked Simon Bucknell to contact Cllr Robinson, but nothing has happened.  Adele to contact him again.  Cllr Hodgson asked CCllr White who was responsible for maintaining the actual Cemetery on Colne Road.
CCllr White advised that the gate on the recreation ground is going ahead.  Pendle Council are waiting for the cost to be confirmed before the work is done
CCllr White reported a gypsy type caravan on the land on Rock Lane near to the goat shed.  He advised that this can be moved more quickly, and he has been advised that nobody wants to buy this land until issues are resolved.
With reference to the query over compost, it was suggested that Trawden in Bloom make their own from the waste generated.  Cllr Robinson asked whether funds were available for the Parish Council to purchase one.  Cllr Robinson to supply cost and CCllr White to advise on funding for this.
Cllr Hodgson advised that both Lancashire County Council and Pendle Borough Council do not do maintenance to the section of the road from Wycoller car park to the village.  CCllr White to find out who is responsible for this section.
CCllr White left at 7.15pm
Residents Issues
Cllr Sarah Cockburn-Price attended the meeting as someone from the Environment Agency has been to talk to the Council about flooding.  The report states that approx. 135 houses in the Cotton Tree area would be at risk, and that the village would benefit from an emergency plan.  About 40% of these addresses have opted out of an action plan in the past, and 
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feels that the other 60% should be contacted to see if they are still interested in putting a plan together.  Cllr Robinson 
thinks this is a great idea, and that we should find out more about the proposals.  Cllr Robinson proposed that Adele write a letter of support to Cllr Cockburn-Price, seconded by Cllr Foulkes that a sub-committee should be formed for an Emergency Action Plan.
 
Tracy Bolton attended the meeting as she is proposing to open a cafe at Ball Grove.  There has been a lot of complaints about the lack of toilet facilities on the park now, and she feels that a cafe would be a great asset to the park.  She is hoping to get a long-term lease on the building, although it needs a lot of investment.  Cllr Hodgson thinks it's a great idea, and Cllr Robinson can remember when there was one there before which was very well used.  Adele to write a letter of support for the project so Tracy can use as and when required when setting up the cafe.
Matters Arising
Lengthsman/NWIB
Cllr Foulkes asked that the horse trough on Winewall Lane is cleaned out and around it.
Trrish Hardy has seen Steven Hounslow and advised that they are available for weeding and tidying as needed if he sees anything that needs doing.  Cllr Robinson thanked Trish for her hard work again, and feels that the village is looking better all the time.
Cllr Robinson advised that the planting is now finished and Steven has taken the waste to the tip.   The NWIB presentation was very successful with 3 awards being presented to Trawden Parish.  There was a Silver Gilt for Best Large Village – this will be displayed in the Community Centre.  There was another for the poppy trail.  These will be out again for Remembrance Day, and a Conservation and Environmental award for Wycoller which will be displayed in the barn.  Cllr Hodgson to present this to Friends of Wycoller and get photo's for the paper.  Cllr Crompton gave a vote of thanks to Cllr Robinson and everyone involved for the exceptional hard work she has put into everything for the competition.  Cllr Robinson thanked all those who participated in emptying and planting troughs around the village.  The team are meeting on the first Monday of the month to do tidying up/litter picking etc.
Cllr Robinson thanked Adele Waddington for engaging the children at school's gardening club to plant the muck spreader with their teacher Mrs Cox.
Cllr Robinson will e-mail any information to Cllr Foulkes to upload onto the website so the information is there for the portfolio for next year.
2 old shield awards were given to the Parish Council from Steven Hounslow which were awarded to his dad many years ago.  The councillors felt it was a great idea to incorporate these into the awards that are given out at the Garden Festival.
Community Centre

The building was handed over on 3rd October and contracts have now been exchanged.  The keys, alarm, electricity contracts etc will be handed over on 7th October.  There are 11 trustees and a list of members.  Cllr Steven Wilcock unfortunately handed in his resignation from the Parish Council as he feels that there is still a lot to do with the Community Centre group and would like to focus on this.  Cllr Steven Wilcock is still happy to audit the Parish Council accounts.  Two of the trustees are due to see every group who stores anything in the community centre as they would like to tidy it up.  They currently have a £0 bank balance, but have a grant promised from Pendle Borough Council.  He recent Race Night raised £1200 and opening the bar was a big success.  The group are applying for a permanent licence to have draught beer back on, and there are small amounts of money and donations coming in from various people and groups.  Cllr Steven Wilcock asked whether the Parish Council would be willing to give them a grant of £300 towards their insurance.  This was proposed by Cllr Hodgson, seconded by Cllr Robinson.  Put to vote – all in favour.  The locks are going to be changed as there is no definitive list of who has keys. 
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There has already been an issue raised about parking on the Community Centre.  One local resident uses it every day, but the group is not insured for a public car park, it is only insured for cars parking there using the building.  This resident has found someone else to park.
Cllr Robinson proposed a vote of thanks to Cllr Steven Wilcock for the work he has contributed to the Parish Council, and he will be dearly missed.
Colne Area Committee

Cllr Hartley advised that there was a proposal to be discussed at the next district meeting for £300 to pay for white lines to be done on the car pack on Back Lane so more people could use the area instead of there being wasted space. 
Allotments
Cllr Foulkes asked Adele to write to the next person on the waiting list.  Plot 18 still needs to be looked at, as it is very large with not a lot happening on it.  He also advised that some of the new tenants don't appear to be doing a lot on their 
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plots.  He will monitor this and advise if anyone needs writing to.  As the new tenants are on a 3 month probation, any money that they have paid for their rent would not be refunded as it costs the Parish Council administration time and they have only paid a small amount.
Memorial for Raymond Clough

Adele has received a quote for a plastic, silver A4 landscape plaque for the parish stone at the end of Laneshaw Bridge road of £50.  The wording is to be 'In Memory of Cllr Raymond Clough 19** to 2013.  Adele still waiting for Cllr Taylor to advise the year of birth before ordering the plaque

New access road on Tram Tracks

Mandy Cunningham and Sandra Smart attended the meeting to put their strong objections to the Parish Council about the work that has taken place at the side of the tram tracks, creating an access to the rear of a property on Lane House.  The resident has cut through hedgerow on land that doesn't belong to him making an awful mess.  There are no passing places on the tram tacks, and there are concerns that vehicles turning on the edge of the tracks will damage them.  The resident has put in planning permission for this (part retrospective) which is due to be discussed at the District meeting on Thursday.  Cllr Hartley advised that this is a highway and that people are allowed to use it, within reason and that it should not be closed off.  Cllr Robinson feels that the resident has taken land from Pendle Council and has abused the land that do potentially own.  Andrew Crawshaw has land off the tram tracks, and has used this as access for years.  Cllr Robinson advised that the Parish Council tried to get the tracks listed as an important heritage part of the village.  Cllr Hodgson advised that Pendle Council own the tram tracks and the land to the sides of them.  Cllr Robinson proposed that we object to this proposal.  Seconded by Cllr Crompton.  Put to vote, all in favour.
Parish Councillor vacancy

Trish Hardy came to the meeting to show her interest in the vacant position on the Parish Council.  Unfortuanetly due to the required split of councillors, and the fact that Cllr Hodgson will be moving out of Wycoller, it was felt that a candidate would be required from Wycoller or Winewall.  John Dransfield attended the meeting following a conversation with Cllr Hodgson.  He lives in Wycoller and Cllr Hodgson feels that he could bring a lot to the meeting.  He thanked Trish for showing interest, and advised that she would be kept in mind for any future vacancies.  Cllr Hodgson introduced John, and he was welcomed to the Council.

Transfer of Services to Town and Parish Councils
Adele has requested further information from Pendle Council about their proposals but hasn't heard anything.  John suggested inviting a representative to the next meeting if we didn't hear anything.
Land at Bannister Close
Adele to chase as the original proposal was rejected
Proposed meeting dates for 2015
Adele proposed meeting dates for 2015:
2nd February, 2nd March, 13th April, 11th May (inc AGM), 8th June, 6th July, 7th September, 5th October, 2ndNovember, 7th December.  No meetings in January or August
Remembrance day
Cllr Reyner to attend and lay the Parish Council wreath
Parish Matters

Cllr Taylor brought a letter to the meeting from Mr & Mrs Halstead at Cotton Tree regarding a tree in an allotment next to their house.  They are concerned about the height of the tree and potential damage to their property.  Cllr Foulkes to see if John Whiteside can cut this back, cost to be negotiated.
John Whiteside has been to have a look at a tree in Karl Anderson's plot and quoted £150 to cut it down as it is dangerous.  Karl has agreed to pay some of the cost of this.  Adele to negotiate with Karl and come to some agreement about the payment, but the Parich Council do not want to pay more that 50% if possible.  Work will not be carried out until an agreement has been met.  This was proposed by Cllr Foulkes, seconded Cllr Hartley, all in favour.
Adele to chase Pendle Council to see if the Christmas tree lights can be kept for future use, and to enquire about the small trees that are put on the post office row.
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Planning Applications

Information received that 13/14/0381P, Erection of a single storey side extension at 3 Meadow Bottom Cottages Hollin Hall Trawden Colne BB8 8PX has been granted

Case Number: 13/14/0454P
Proposal: Full: Retention of alteration of access from tram tracks and hard surfacing of parking area (part retrospective)
Address: Avondale Lanehouse Trawden Colne BB8 8SN – see information above

Case Number: 13/14/0483P
Proposal: Full: Change of use of public house storage building to a 4 No. bedroom B and B (C1), external staircase and replacement windows and doors.
Address: Trawden Arms Public House Church Street Trawden Colne BB8 8RU - worked hard at building their business and this will be an added asset to them.  Wish them good luck with their new project and the Councillors think that it will bring a lot to the village.
Correspondence

Bank statement received and details of charges if incurred

Colne and District Committee meeting agenda received for meeting on 6th November

Light up a Life poster received from Pendleside Hospice received

Email received from Tracy Bolton about her potentially opening a café at Ball Grove

Advice of the scrutiny management team

Review of Public Rights of Way improvement plan received from LCC – forwarded to all Parish Councillors

Public Consultation of the Pendle Core Strategy received - forwarded to all Parish Councillors

Advice received that the Burnley Fairtrade group is meeting on 22nd October

Poster received from the Pendle Armed Forces Community Group

Advice received that part of public footpath 197 at Fosters Leap has been granted

Access to Barnoldswick Recycling centre letter received from LCC for Steven Hounslow

Advice of the Development Management Committee meeting on 27th October

Advice received from Scott Whalley that Pendle council have ordered the Christmas trees, so invoice paid

Information about the remembrance Day Services received

Finance
Adele has managed to set up the internet banking, so where it is possible to pay invoices by bank transfer, this will now be done.  Any other payments will be made by cheque

Bank transfer of £268.48 for Adele Waddington October pay

Bank transfer of £23.29 for Adele Waddington October expenses

Bank transfer of £361 to Steven Hounslow for September hours

Cheque for £14.40 sent to HMRC
Cheque for £12 sent to Cllr Robinson for travel expenses to NWIB – approved
Meeting closed 9.30pm
Next meeting 1st December, 7:00pm prompt

Dates for future meetings
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